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From the Commodore 

We had a wide variety of 

happenings this June. Our meeting 

featured video and a group discussion on 

hurricane preparedness for your boat. 

Dina wrote up a summary of member’s 

suggestions – find it elsewhere in this Log.  

For the first time in a long time, we 

combined with the Ft Pierce Yacht Club 

for a weekend of ocean racing and 

socializing. Details later in the Log but I’ll 

just say here that a good time was had by 

all and we’re encouraged to do more of 

this in the future, both in Ft Pierce and 

locally. Finally, the Summer Sailstice 

Regatta was held under hot drifting 

conditions in the North Fork resulting in a 

drastically shortened race course and 

some very sweaty sailors. 

Speaking of sweltering conditions, 

our program for the July meeting will 

feature Race Captain Mike Brescher 

giving tips for staying cool in the hot 

weather. This is particularly important 

this time of year when dehydration and 

heat exhaustion become real possibilities. 

We’ll follow Mike’s talk with a video 

about artic exploration in a wooden turn 

of the century schooner that becomes 

shipwrecked (temporarily) and filled with 

icy water. That should cool us all off. See 

how the crew extricates themselves. 

I hear there are some boats going 

out to watch 4th of July fireworks. Find out 

who at the meeting and you might decide 

to join them. July is also the month for the 

Sailing & Fishing Ocean Regatta. Mike will 

have details of this most unusual event. 

Please say hello to new members 

Greg and Lynn Stengel.  Meanwhile,   

Let’s Have Fun On The Water!  

– Joe Sawyer, SLSC Commodore



Upcoming Events   

Monday,  July 2nd – Monthly Meeting, 7:00p. Palm City 

Recreation Center, 2701 SW Cornell Ave., Palm City.  

Saturday, July 7th – 5:00p. 12-Pack Race and Sunset Raftup. 

NOTE NEW TIME!!!  Call Mike D. for details. 

Thursday, July 12th – 6:30p. Sailing & Margaritas. Twisted 

Tuna, Port Salerno. RSVP by Noon that day to 

lindamagda468@gmail.com  NOTE NEW VENUE! 

Tuesday, July 17th – 7:00p. Bridge Meeting.  Call Joe. 

Saturday, July 21st – Second Annual Sail/Fish Race. This will be a one-day ocean race. 

Talk to Mike B. 

Saturday, July 28th – Noon. Beer Can Race.  

 
 

SLSC Racing/Cruising News  Joe Sawyer, SLSC Commodore 

Cerulean Cup & Ft Pierce 

Postponing the Cerulean Cup to June 9th created a chance to partner with the Ft 

Pierce Yacht Club for some ocean racing and socializing since they already had their 

Spring Fling race scheduled for that weekend. After surveying our skippers, it was decided 

to start the Cerulean Cup a day early on Friday, June 8th. That allowed SLSC sailors to 

raceup to Ft Pierce on Friday, race with the FPYC on Saturday, then race back on Sunday. 

There was the added bonus of an informal social/skipper’s meeting at the FPYC on Friday 

evening and a BBQ/awards ceremony there on Saturday afternoon. 

On Friday morning, two of our intrepid racers, Wild Rice and 

Good Life, showed up at the St Lucie Inlet for the trip up to Ft Pierce. 

They were accompanied by Skeeter who served as committee boat 

and escort vessel. Tom even caught a nice bonito on the way up. 

Despite overcoming mechanical issues and navigation challenges, 

everyone arrived at FPYC Friday evening for pretzels and beer. 

They were joined by other interested SLSC members and with the 

FPYC skippers reviewed the plans for the next day’s racing. 

mailto:lindamagda468@gmail.com


Saturday morning everyone headed out the Ft Pierce Inlet for the noon start of the 

FPYC Spring Fling.  There were 7 FPYC racers plus Wild Rice from SLSC. Good Life decided 

not to compete. After a 6.8 nautical mile out and back race in light air all returned to FPYC 

to rest and recover prior to the evenings social. SLSC land cruisers joined the party and a 

total of 35 SLSC folks gathered with a similar number of FPYC members for a fun evening 

of BBQ chicken and burgers at FPYC’s beautiful waterfront clubhouse. It was a great 

chance for the two clubs to get to know one another. We found the FPYC members to be 

super friendly. During the prize giving Jeff Thornton, FPYC commodore, was presented 

with a SLSC burgee to add to their extensive collection as a token of thanks for their 

hospitality. 

Although the competitive aspects of the weekend were not what we’d hoped due to 

low turnout, everyone headed home with smiles on their faces. There was nothing but 

positive comments from all participants. This note from FPYC Race Captain Mike O’Toole 

was typical: 

Ȱ4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕ ÁÎÄ 3,3# ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÇÒÅÁÔ ÔÕÒÎÏÕÔ ÁÎÄ ÐÁÒÔÉÃÉÐÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ 

Spring Fling Race and social events.  That was the most enjoyment I have experienced 

at any Club event in memory.  We have to do more of this!  I hope you agree. Regards 

ÔÏ ÁÌÌ ÉÎ 3,3#Ȣȱ 

We’re already keeping an eye out for further adventures with the FPYC later this 

year, possibly Nov. 3rd – 4th. Save the date. They’re anxious to have more joint activities 

with us as well. We just need to get more boats out next time. 

 

Some SLSC members raced to Fort Pierce with lines out. Here, 

$ÉÎÁ ÓÈÏ×Ó ÏÆÆ ÈÅÒ Ȱ,ÉÔÔÌÅ 4ÕÎÎÙȱȟ ÁÎÄ 4ÏÍȟ ÈÉÓ "ÏÎÉÔÏȢ 0ÈÏÔÏÓ ÂÙ 

Debi Potter. (Of course, Tom cooked the Tunny and tossed back the Bonito.) 



 

Wild Rice and the Big Weekend    - Asta Poirier 

Friday, June 8th – Heading for the St. Lucie Inlet for the start of the Cerulean Cup -- 

Guess what?  Engine overheated shortly after leaving the dock – decided to turn back to 

investigate the problem.  Between Captain Richard and amazing crew, Wayne Jung, the 

issue was resolved (turned out to be blockage in the cooling system), and we decided to 

resume our adventure.  And, adventure it was indeed.  Heading out the inlet, motor boats 

were charging inward at full bore – do they know something?  Just a little rain storm – 

sailors getting wet?  No sweat.  We started late and refreshingly cooled down by the rain, 

we decided to do the Cerulean course by ourselves.  Soooo happy we made that decision.  

With a storm behind us and a storm way north of us, we had some interesting wind, 

clocking SE at 9 to sometimes 19 knots – delightful.  Oh, did I mention the surf?  We 

actually got “Wild Rice” up to 8 knots while surfing off some of the waves – Sweet – got to 

Fort Pierce in plenty of time for cocktails at the Fort Pierce Yacht Club. 

Saturday, June 9th 

– Racing with the Fort 

Pierce Yacht Club 

members – SLSC pay 

attention – we had eight 

boats participating 

including us.  Beautiful 

weather, light 8-10 knot winds again from the southeast.  More challenges for our little 

boat – wicked current at the start between government marks green 3 and red 4 pushing 

us away from the start – but we managed to get across the start line and caught up with 

the FPYC fleet.  Delightful.  Rounding the FPYC mark A10 – another problem with the 

strong current – three boats converged at the mark with a big yawl rounding on starboard 

– we had to duck behind him and had to tack twice to clear the mark.  Dealing with rip 

currents is definitely a new experience for us – so different from sailing in our North Fork.  

Alas, the FPYC fleet got way ahead of us – but, we were steadily gaining on them as we 

headed to the finish.  Was it fun?  YOU BET!  We’re sure looking forward to future races in 

Fort Pierce.   

Sunday, June 10th – NO WIND!!!  It is what it is – Keep calm and when all else fails, 

motor sail.  We did manage some actual sailing after rounding N14 and nearing Stuart 

Inlet R2 when the wind clocked at 6 to 10 knots.  Mostly, we enjoyed talking story, enjoyed 

each other’s company and camaraderie, and eating good food.  The best news was that our 

engine fix worked!  We were able to motor for 8 hours without a problem.  Yipee!  



 

Photos by Asta. 

 

 

  



12-Pack Update  - Mike Diamond  

 

 

    The next 12-Pack race is scheduled for July 7, 2018, at 5 :00p.  Are you ready?  We 

should have a great raft-up, just in time for sunset! 

 

 

SLSC Bridge Vacancies: SLSC Wants YOU !   -- Joe Sawyer 

We are still hoping to fill two vacancies on our bridge; Rear Commodore and Fleet 

Captain. This places an extra burden on other bridge members to take up the slack. We are 

therefore seeking volunteers to fill these slots for the rest of 2018. 

The Rear Commodore is responsible for arranging programs for our monthly 

meetings. These can range anywhere from guest speakers to videos on sailing topics or 

some combination. Guest speakers can include club members as well as those from 

outside. 

The Fleet Captain is our cruise planner. We already have a couple of these on our 

calendar for the upcoming months. The Fleet Captain would only need to decide on any 

destinations for the remainder of the year and help to organize them. 

Please consider stepping up to help your club, and give me a call. 

 

  

  



Try and Catch The Wind    - Harvey Nation 

One of the great things about being retired is flexibility. You can plan your life 

around the weather. Question: What day this week is the best day to go sailing? 

Basically looking for which day will be dry, warm and breezy. I've found that Windfinder 

is a great way to answer this crucial question.  

There are many good sources of weather info but Windfinder specializes as a 

"weather service for kite surfers, windsurfers, surfers, sailors, para-gliders and all other 

wind-related activities." 

Windfinder is available as a web site for browsers or an app for Apple or Android 

devices. Here are some Windfinder screen shots from my iPhone browser: 

 

  This is the main screen for Windfinder, left, 
showing the current wind speed and direction for 
whatever spot you select from the search function.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

As you scroll down, see right, it breaks down into days 
and blocks of time within the day. 

This screen gets to the heart of the forecast showing 
time, wind direction, speed including gusts (max), a weather 
summary icon including precipitation, temperature and tides. 

Using Favorites (a star icon) you can save your often- 
visited locations to jump to one quickly. 



 

 

An alternate view is a Map view to see your 
Favorites, plus other measurement/forecast 
locations. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
By clicking the menu icon you can access a variety of 

other information about Windfinder. There is also a 
Winderfinder Pro version for $3.99 if you are annoyed by 
the ads.  

Happy sailing! 

 





Ship’s Store News     - Katherine Neurohr 

Have you seen the new hats? Cool, COOL pastel colors for 

the summer.   

New COOL cotton SLSC Tees are available in 3 

different shades of turquoise !  Enjoy the new tropical colors in 

small to XXL.  
 

We saved the best for last -- They match! 

Coordinating color hats and T-shirts. Get your set for 

$25.00, and wow the crowd at Publix with your sartorial 

splendor.    

 

 

 

Bring the checkbook to the meeting. 

 

Heck, bring cash to the meeting.  

 

As always, the logos are free.     Neurohr photos. 

 

SLSC Matchup Reminder    - Mynders Glover 

Want to Crew? There are skippers willing to take you out on the weekly Saturday 
races, but you have to indicate your interest on the Matchup worksheet for them to know 
you are looking to sail. 

Our Club’s ‘Matchup’ Google spreadsheet connects racing skippers with crew, and 
more. You can connect with a cruising Captain to go for a leisurely sail during the week. 
See which boats are competing this weekend. Check accumulated scores for the monthly 
’12-Pack’ race. Learn the details and boat ride availability for upcoming cruises. 

Here are two videos to help you get the most out of SLSC Matchup… 
 
1. How to Access the Spreadsheet…   http://bit.ly/SLSCaccess 
2. How to Use It …   https://www.screencast.com/t/nqXe9QQEXsL 
If you have questions, please contact me, Mynders, at SLSCmatchup@gmail.com 

http://bit.ly/SLSCaccess
https://www.screencast.com/t/nqXe9QQEXsL
mailto:SLSCmatchup@gmail.com

